BIN DAY CHANGES from 27th February
Bar Hill: Thursday 2nd March - Blue, Green, Caddy

Boxworth: Thursday 2nd March - Blue, Green, Caddy

Dry Drayton: Thursday 2nd March - Blue, Green, Caddy

Lolworth: Thursday 2nd March – Blue, Green, Caddy

COMMUNITY FLOOD GROUP
How to form a Community Flood Group, this is a volunteer group who work on behalf of the local community, liasing with the Environment Agency and Authorities to try to mitigate flood risk in their area. If you would be interested in setting up a Group please contact me for guidance notes and also you can contact the Environment Agency -Tamsyn Ellway, Flood Resilience Advisor, email Tamsyn.Ellway@environment-agency.gov.uk
SOUTH CAMBS DC BUDGET 2017/18
SCambs has just published its 2017/18 Budget. This clearly shows the importance of its

business investments in meeting tough savings targets. You will already be aware that

past and continuing cuts to the funding that the Council receives from Government have

meant that SCambs has had to transform the way it both thinks and operates. Without its

foresight and continuing commitment to investing in commercial opportunities the Council

would not be able to provide the level of service for residents that it does. Overall it is

required to find savings or generate more income of £2m up to 2020/21 and its stated

intent is to generate income rather than cut services. An expected income of around

£600,000 generated by its property company, Ermine Street Housing, has been achieved

one year ahead of its business plan. The plan now is to grow the business further and the

Council will also look to invest in commercial property to increase the level of income that it

is currently generating from cash reserves.

In addition the Council is continuing to move towards more commercial ways of working. A

new fee structure for planning ensures that larger developments pay proportionately for

the services they consume. At the same time a further £300,000 cash injection in the

planning service is also proposed for 2017/18 to support continued improvement and

ensure that it meets the performance criteria set by Government. Investment is also

planned to continue support for business and residents to carry out transactions on line.

The good news for local community groups is that the Council’s Community Chest

Scheme will continue into 2017/18. £52,000 is budgeted for this. The scheme is currently

closed to applications; due to its popularity funds for 2016/17 have already been allocated.

Our villages all benefitted from the current year’s scheme and no doubt will be among the

first to submit applications when the fund opens again in April.

The budget includes a proposed £5 increase to the District Council’s portion of Council Tax

for the average Band D home. This source of revenue only provides a proportion of the

money that is actually needed to provide the Council’s services and, even if the increase is

agreed by councillors, SCambs will maintain its position as one of the lowest taxing

authorities in the country.
ELECTIONS
A reminder that County Council and Mayoral elections will take place on 4th May – look out for details and please do contact me if you would like a postal vote.
PARKLIFE DATE
SUNDAY 25 JUNE AT MILTON COUNTRY PARK

Watch out for information in your South Cambs Magazine

Our contact details are if we can help in any way:

Bunty Waters 07734690580 or 01954 201421 or bunty.waters@ntlworld.com
Roger Hall 01954 780304 roger.hall90@ntlworld.com
